
SALISBURY RECREATION COMMISSION
March 11, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:36 pm. on Zoom. Present were Lou Bucceri, Lisa 
McAuliffe, Raydin Neary, Jon Rusillo, and Danny Smith. Chairman Bucceri presided. 

Jon moved that the agenda for the meeting be approved as written. Raydin seconded the 
motion, and it was passed unanimously. Jon moved to approve the February 11, 2025 meeting 
minutes as written. Raydin seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.

Lisa informed Commissioners that the basketball season has just finished. There were well 
attended regional programs for grades one through four which received great reports from 
families. Lisa praised the work of the volunteers and the combination of skill development 
and games. Special thanks was offered for Adam Turner and players from Housatonic Valley 
Regional High School who ran youth clinics for middle school aged children. The season of 
public skating sessions has finished.

Registration has begun for spring programs. Little League teams will, once again, be fielded 
in North Canaan. Lisa is looking into the possibility of hosting a regional ultimate frisbee 
clinic. 

Lisa reported that the Pope Land Design Committee met on March 6. Plans are progressing. 
An effort is being made to fund a traffic study and an examination of possible impact on 
native turtle habitat.

Plans for resurfacing the Trotta Fields basketball surface are moving forward with an 
expected beginning in late spring or early summer. The town has applied for a grant to help 
fund the repair.

There was no financial report, but Lisa noted that all budget lines are at or below 
expectations.

Danny moved to adjourn at 7:48 pm. The motion was seconded by Raydin and unanimously 
approved. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Louis J. Bucceri
Chair


